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On the 1st of August 2011 the city council met in a public hearing to take testimony 
regarding the regarding a request by Douglas Moscrip of 7923 Richey Rd, Fruitland, 
Idaho to vacate Moscrip Estates Subdivision including Leigh Street in the same 
subdivision.  The subject property is located approximately 100 feet south of the 
intersection of South Plymouth Avenue and SW 2nd Ave in Section 9 T 7 N, R 4 W, Boise 
Meridian.   
 
The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:50 pm by Mayor Joe Cook.  Roll call 
was taken with Councilmember’s Mayer, Cline and York in attendance.  Councilman 
Esplin was out of town.  Staff members present included Leon K. Jensen.  Others in 
attendance were Doug Moscrip and his wife and Rick and Barbara Postlethwait.   
 
The meeting was opened for public testimony.  Mr. Moscrip testified that he needed to 
vacate the plat, lots 4-11, and settle his estate since the death of his first wife.  He 
explained some of the legal requirements for the settlement.  There was no testimony 
from the public.   
 
Councilwoman Mayer moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded 
by Councilman Cline.  The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.   
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 6:55 pm.   

 


